



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2020 - 2021 Bulletin 19: Week Beginning Monday 25 January 2021

Update from the Head of Campus

The situation nationally regarding Covid continues to improve. The number of cases nationally is on a downward trend and mainly contained within five provinces. There have been no cases of covid for fourteen days in Nakhon Ratchasima or our neighbouring provinces including Saraburi. This is good news and the government has decided to remove the need for quarantine from all but 5 provinces in Thailand. The majority of primary and secondary students have been attending lessons in school this week with some students attending online lessons. We are looking forward to nearly all students being back in school next week. There will be no after school activities (ASA) in the coming week but these will restart from Monday 1 February. Trips are not yet running but we are keeping this under review and hope to restart trips in the near future.

An On Campus 'Field Trip' for Year 1 and Year 2

In mathematics this week, Year 1 and Year 2 walked up to the front gate and gathered data. The idea was to count the number of cars - and put the information onto a tally. This was a very safe activity, both in terms of roads and covid, and one that the students really enjoyed!







Monday 25th—Saturday 30th January

Monday 25th January

No ASA

Tuesday 26th January Wednesday 27th January

No ASA

No ASA No ASA

Friday 29th January

Saturday 30th January Dorm activities on site

This week in Nursery the children have read Handa's Surprise and through this they have been exploring different kinds of fruit and vegetables and discussing how to be healthy. In KG, the children have started their topic on pirates and mermaids, learning new vocabulary and a new talk for writing poem. The children have been particularly taken by stories of the Kraken and using their new language in their role play on our class pirate ship. This week Year 1 and Year 2 have been continuing their work on animals. They have learned lots of facts about mammals, fish, birds and reptiles. It has been very interesting. Year 1 also showed great talent for working with money and were able to explain the worth of each coin, which is fantastic. Year 2 went outside to collect data, using a tally chart. Lots of hard work and lots of fun. Year 3 students have continued their 'Gateways to the World' topic focusing on the history of air travel and studying the achievements of the Wright brothers. They have also started to investigate how airports are organised and what is needed when travelling to another country. This week Year 4 has been looking at newspaper reports in English, focused on art skills in IPC as well as a focus on solving two part word problems in mathematics. Year 5 enjoyed discussing ecotourism, practising their debating skills on the benefits and drawbacks of increased tourism in the local area. In mathematics, the focus has been on using various methods for dividing and in English,

the chance to go on many exciting virtual adventures!



- stipulated drop off and pick up times.
- Students must be well when they come into school. Anyone with symptoms of illness such as a temperature, cough, runny nose or lack of taste must stay at home.
- Make sure that you have your face mask and wear it at all times in school (apart from when you
- Remember to wash hands regularly using either soap and water or hand gel.
- Maintain a distance from others of at least one metre at all times.

the students finished writing a hybrid of fiction and non-fiction animal information text. In computing, they enjoyed coding using the VEX site, in preparation for next week's practical sessions with the robots. This week Year 6 have created game based adventure stories using the Python coding language. The games allow the user to read a story and then select an option from a list of actions. The story changes depending upon the choice of the user. Students shared a link to their completed games so each student had

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2020-2021 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 19: วันจันทร์ที่ 25 มกราคม 2564



สถานการณ์การแพร่ระบาดของโรคติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา 2019 หรือ Covid-19 ในประเทศไทยเริ่มมีแนวโน้มที่ดีขึ้น การตรวจพบ ผู้ป่วยรายวันก็เริ่มมีจำนวนลดน้อยลง และอยู่ในวงจำกัดของ 5 จังหวัดพื้นที่ควบคุมสูงสุดและเข้มงวด นอกจากนี้ ในระยะเวลา 14 วันที่ผ่านมานี้ยังไม่พบผู้ป่วยรายใหม่ในเขตพื้นที่จังหวัดนครราชสีมาและพื้นที่ใกล้เคียง เช่น จังหวัดสระบุรี เป็นต้น อีกทั้ง คณะกรรมการควบคุมโรคติดต่อจังหวัดนครราชสีมายังประกาศให้บุคคลทั่วไปสามารถสัญจรระหว่างเขตจังหวัดซึ่งเป็นพื้นที่ควบคุม สูงสุดได้โดยไม่ต้องทำการกักตัว ยกเว้นแต่ในเขต 5 จังหวัดพื้นที่ควบคุมสูงสุดและเข้มงวด

. ในสัปดาห์นี้นักเรียนระดับชั้นประถมและมัธยมศึกษาส่วนใหญ่รายงานตัวกลับเข้าเรียนตามปกติที่โรงเรียนฯ แล้ว และคาดหวังว่าจะ มีนักเรียนกลับเข้าชั้นเรียนตามปกติครบทุกคนภายในสัปดาห์หน้า

อย่างไรก็ตาม กิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียนจะเริ่มขึ้นในวันจันทร์ที่ 1 กุมภาพันธ์นี้ อีกทั้ง โรงเรียนฯ จะพิจารณาการจัดกิจกรรมทัศนศึกษา ตามความเหมาะสมต่อไป

กิจกรรมทัศนศึกษาภายในบริเวณโรงเรียนฯ ของนักเรียน Year 1 และ 2

ในสัปดาห์คณิตศาสตร์นี้ นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 เก็บสถิติจำนวนยานพาหนะที่สัญจรผ่านหน้าประตูโรงเรียนฯ โดยมีวัตถุประสงค์ให้ นักเรียนฝึกฝนการนับจำนวนอย่างถูกต้องแม่นยำ นักเรียนสนุกกับการร่วมกิจกรรม ซึ่งมีความปลอดภัยต่อเด็กๆทุกคนด้วย









วันจันทร์ที่ 25 - วันเสาร์ที่ 30 มกราคม 2564

วันจันทร์ที่ 25 มกราคม 2564

งดกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันอังคารที่ 26 มกราคม 2564

งดกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันพูธที่ 27 มกราคม 2564

งดกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน -

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 28 มกราคม 2564

เดกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันศุกร์ที่ 29 มกราคม 2564

งดกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันเสาร์ที่ 30 มกราคม 2564

กิจกรรมสำหรับนักเรียนประจำภายในโรงเรียนฯ

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน Nursery เรียนรู้เรื่องผักและผลไม้จากหนังสือเรื่อง Handa's Surprise และฝึกพูดคุย เกี่ยวกับเรื่องสุขภาพที่ดี

นักเรียน Kindergarten เริ่มบทเรียนเรื่อง pirates and mermaids โดยนักเรียนได้เรียนรู้คำศัพท์ใหม่ๆ และฝึก การพูดเพื่อแต่งบทกลอน นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังเล่าเรื่องและแสดงบทบาทสมมติเรื่อง Kraken ในรูปแบบของ ตนเองด้วย

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 ทำงานเกี่ยวกับเรื่องสัตว์ และเรียนรู้ข้อมูลของสัตว์เลี้ยงลูกด้วยนม ปลา นก และ สัตว์เลื้อยคลาน นอกจากนี้ นักเรียน Year 1 ยังแสดงความรู้ความเข้าใจเกี่ยวกับเงินและมูลค่าของเหรียญชนิด ต่างๆ ได้อย่างน่าทึ่ง และนักเรียน Year 2 ได้สำรวจจำนวนรถที่แล่นผ่านหน้าโรงเรียนฯ และบันทึกข้อมูลลงใน ตารางนับจำนวนของตนเอง นักเรียนทุกคนทำผลงานได้ยอดเยี่ยมมาก!

นักเรียน Year 3 เรียนรู้เรื่อง 'Gateways to the World' อย่างต่อเนื่อง โดยในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียนศึกษา ประวัติศาสตร์การบินและความสำเร็จของพี่น้องตระกูล Wright รวมไปถึงการเริ่มศึกษาการจัดการภายใน สนามบินและสิ่งของที่ควรเตรียมสำหรับการเดินทางไปต่างประเทศ

นักเรียน Year 4 เรียนรู้ภาษาอังกฤษจากหนังสือพิมพ์ และฝึกทักษะด้านศิลปะในวิชา IPC รวมถึงฝึกแก้โจทย์ คณิตศาตร์ด้วย

นักเรียน Year 5 สนุกกับการสนทนาแลกเปลี่ยนความคิดเห็นเกี่ยวกับการท่องเที่ยวเชิงนิเวศ และฝึกทักษะการ โต้วาทีเกี่ยวกับข้อดีและการฟื้นฟูกิจการท่องเที่ยวและบริการในท้องถิ่น นอกจากนี้ ในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียน

ฝึกการหารด้วยวิธีต่างๆ และในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนแต่งเรื่องกึ่งวรรณกรรมเพื่อบรรยายเกี่ยวกับเรื่องสัตว์ ส่วนในวิชาคอมพิวเตอร์ นักเรียนสนุก กับการใช้ coding บนเว็บไซต์ VEX เพื่อเตรียมความพร้อมสำหรับการซ้อมควบคุมหุ่นยนต์ในสัปดาห์หน้า

นักเรียน Year 6 สร้างเกมผจญภัยโดยใช้โปรแกรม Python โดยผู้เล่นจะต้องอ่านเรื่องก่อนเลือกฐานผจญภัย เรื่องราวในเกมจะเปลี่ยนไปตามตัวเลือก ของผู้เล่น จากนั้นนักเรียนแชร์ลิงก์ให้เพื่อนๆ ทดลองเล่น เพื่อส่งเสริมประสบการณ์และความสนุกให้แก่กันและกัน



- 1. รับ-ส่งนักเรียนตรงตามเวลาที่กำหนด
- 2. นักเรียนมีสุขภาพดีและมีความพร้อมสำหรับการมา โรงเรียน นักเรียนที่มีอาการไข้ ไอ จาม และไม่รับรู้กลิ่น และรสอาหารไม่ได้รับอนุญาตให้มาโรงเรียน
- ทุกคนสวมหน้ากากอนามัยตลอดเวลาที่อยู่ในโรงเรียนฯ (ยกเว้นขณะรับประทานอาหารและเครื่องดื่ม)
- 4. ล้างมือบ่อยๆ ด้วยสบู่หรือเจลแอลกอฮอล์
- 5. เว้นระยะห่างจากผู้อื่นอย่างน้อย 1 เมตร ตลอดเวลา

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่